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Hello brothers and sisters and Heartdwellers family. This is Mother Elisha of 
Heartdwellers Africa. May the Lord give us all the grace of fortitude, faith and 
diligence in the midst of our trials 
 
I know we have been away from our second channel for a while. However, 4 
weeks ago Jesus gave us a heads up many trials of faith where coming, a storm 

and it hit me personally pretty hard. Where I had to make our from Jesus with Love YouTube channel private 
for a few weeks and take many messages down as well. After about two weeks I thought I was now seeing 
some light of hope as personal things started turning around for the better.  
 
Then I heard again another storm is coming and many of our priest received the same message that now a 
storm was coming to Heartdwellers.  
 
I wasn’t sure what that would be but when the Lord finally gave me the go ahead to make the from Jesus with 
love YouTube channel public again and immediately the next day, we were hit with three strikes from old 
messages that mentioned Covid and they flagged it as misinformation. I know it is plain censorship and was so 
upset they suspended our main channel from Jesus with love for three months.  We have our second channel 
Heartdwellers Africa and immediately posted on there to get a strike on this channel too speaking about 
Trump.  
 
I thought wow the opposition is great but just as Jesus told us and Mother Clare the enemy cannot stop Gods 
word from going forth, but we definitely need to be smarter and wiser now dealing with an online ministry 
and especially YouTube. 
 
However, God is faithful and continues to protect us all and His work. All messages from myself and 
Heartdwellers Africa family will be now shared on our Heartdwellers Africa YouTube channel. Please go there 
to get the latest messages from Jesus and also to continue to come along side us in the journey of building the 
City of God community in Ghana.  
 
This will be our main channel until the suspension is lifted. We are also building a new website since we had 
our name change and we are now on the ground, in the field in Ghana. We wanted to convey very clearly all 
we do here in Africa helping people as we also take steps in building the community. We will have a launch 
date soon.  
 
Thank you again Heartdwellers family for your faithfulness, your commitment, your prayers and support 
throughout this entire journey not only for myself but for all Heartdweller missionaries and We thank the Lord 
for Mother Clare and Father Ezekiel for their perseverance during their trials in ministry which give us the 
inspiration and courage to endure and perseverance when we are faced with the same persecution.  
 
 God bless you family until the next message 
 


